Graduate Council Minutes

January 18, 2008

The Graduate Council met on Friday, January 18, 2008 at 1:00 pm in the Rogers Room, University Center.

Members present: M. Bauer, D. Burke, C. Cooper, A. Denson, M. Fenton, S. Higgins, B. Gastle, K. Ivey, B. Jones, W. Knepper, 

K. Lunnen, J. Mallory, J. Menickelli, S. Minor, K. Pennington, M. Smith, B. Stahl, S. Tonnsen and J. Zhang
Members absent: 

Others present:  E. Frazier

Announcements 
Welcome to Mary Kay Bauer the new Graduate council representative for the College of Fine and Performing Arts and new member of the Graduate Faculty Review Committee.  Welcome to Karen Lunnen the additional Graduate Council representative for the College of Health and Human Sciences

and new member of the Graduate Faculty Review Committee. Welcome to Michael Smith who is replacing Steve Henson as one of the College of Business representatives. 

Farewell to Bil Stahl. Dana Sally, the new Director of Library Services, will replace Bil Stahl on the Graduate Council.  Sandra Tonnsen has agreed to be Chair of the Graduate Faculty Review Committee.


Welcome to Brian Gastle the new Associate Dean of Graduate School and Research. 


The Office of the Provost has approved new curriculum technical review standards.  The technical review standards checklist for AA-5s is available in the Curriculum public folder.  Curriculum committees should use the checklist when reviewing AA-5s for approval.  The Dean of the Graduate School reviews and approves AA-4s.


WCU Program Review is scheduled for the Master of Health Science program on February 11, 2008 and the Master of Science in Human Resources program on February 22, 2008.


Graduate School and Research met with the Provost on January 7, 2008 to discuss issues and priorities for graduate education and research administration.


February 2, 2008 is the Provost Office deadline for 2008-09 catalog updates.
















Posters for the Graduate Research Symposium and Student Awards Reception were distributed.  The

Graduate Research Symposium and Student Awards Reception is March 27, 2008.  The website is www.wcu.edu/1149.asp.  The Graduate Research Symposium advisory committee is made up of two faculty members, Karen Lunnen and Mimi Fenton, and two students.

All of the academic colleges have responded to the Graduate School regarding graduate assistant and tuition waiver requests for the 2008-09 academic year.  The Graduate School will review the requests and allocate graduate assistantships and tuition waivers around the first of February.  Two additional out of state tuition waivers for technology and biology have been funded by General Administration.

WCU has submitted to General Administration program enrollment targets for 2008-2017.  Ray Barclay in the Office of Institutional Research is responsible for this projection report.

Bil Stahl reported that the University has approved a proposed Computer Requirement Policy to be in effect by the 2009 academic year.  The requirement will apply to full-time resident credit students.  The Graduate Council will be consulted regarding the details of how this policy should apply to graduate students.

Electronic submission of theses and dissertations is planned for the 2008 fall term.  Contact Scott for website information.

The spring G.A.T.E. sessions are scheduled to begin on January 24 at 3:00 p.m. in Hunter Library.  This training is required for all graduate teaching assistants, but is open to all graduate assistants. 

Approval of the Minutes     Motion and second to approve the minutes of the December 7, 2007 meeting.  Motion passed.

Graduate Faculty Review
The following persons were approved by the Graduate Faculty Review Committee as members


of the graduate faculty and came as a seconded motion for approval:















1. 
Dr. Kenneth Boham





   Educational Leadership

Temporary


1yr





















2.
Dr. Terry Neinhuis







English










Full






4yr






















3.
Dr. Mae Claxton








English










Full






3yr





















4. 
Ms. Barbara Hardie







English










Affiliate




3yr























5. 
Dr.
Elizabeth Addison





English










Full






5yr
















6.
Mr. Ron Rash










English










Affiliate




3yr


















7.
Dr. Paul Jacques








Management







Full






3yr


Motion passed.
Nomination forms and all credentials for persons nominated are on file in the Graduate School.

Curriculum Review
The following curriculum items were approved by the Curriculum Committee and came as a seconded 


motion for approval:












Program Change:

MAT Program change to require EDCI 695 Seminar in Reflective Practice of Teaching for MAT students in Art, Biology, Chemistry, English, Mathematics, Music and Social Sciences.  Must be taken during internship; concurrent with EDCI 689.

  Motion passed.
Program and Policy 


  No report.
Review







University Fellowship,        Two student appeals are scheduled for January 25.  

Scholarship &

Student Affairs

Appeals Procedure
Brian reviewed the final draft of the Graduate School Appeals Procedure. Before submitting the new Appeals Procedure to the University Policy and Review Committee, Brian asked to review the policy with the Graduate Council in order to get clarification.  The Graduate Council agreed to remove the statement requiring the payment of another application fee since there is already a Graduate School policy for reapplication, readmission and re-enrollment.  The Graduate School reaffirmed that the policy provides no dismissal appeal.

Scholarship Follow Up



Scott agreed to the Graduate Council  proposal to allow a student awarded a Chancellor’s Fellowship 
















to also be eligible to receive any of the following:  graduate assistantship, tuition waiver or study grant. 
















Scott also agree to the following initiatives suggested by the Scholarship Committee:

· Change the number of Chancellor’s Fellowship from four $6,000 awards to six $4,000 awards.

· Develop separate applications for the Chancellor’s Fellowship and Study Grants

· Change the name of the Quality Enhancement Grant to Graduate Student Recruitment Grant
· Require a minimum undergraduate GPA of 3.3 to be eligible for the Chancellor’s Fellowship.

Scott suggested program directors nominate students to him for Graduate Student Recruitment Grants by May 1.

Graduate Faculty Review
The Graduate Faculty Review Committee is putting together a proposal to simplify and streamline the graduate faculty nomination and review process. Currently the process is ad hoc, decentralized and inefficient. The committee is proposing the review of graduate faculty nominations once per academic year.  Department heads will submit a list of faculty for review, approval and appointment. Performance issues would be handled departmentally.

Membership Follow Up

Scott addressed the Graduate Council regarding the membership changes approved and implemented in response to college reorganization.
Changes to the Graduate Council membership must still be submitted and approved by the Faculty Senate as amendments to the Faculty Constitution.

Conditional Admission

  Brian addressed the Graduate Council regarding conditional admission issues specifically test score 




requirements.

The Graduate School is enforcing test score requirements placed upon students by 




programs at the time of admission.  Students who do not meet admissions conditions, will be dismissed 




from Graduate School.
 

UE 501
         The UE 501 course Introduction to Graduate School
was discussed. The Graduate Council was asked 


         what role the course should play in graduate education. Some programs have asked for the course to be 


         required of all graduate students.  Some programs want to require the course for students enrolled in 


         their program.  It is useful for some programs but the Graduate School is not ready to require the course 


         for all graduate students. It was suggested that programs that want to require the course add it to the 


         curriculum.  A course facilitator is required.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:30 pm.

Submitted by – Elizabeth Frazier

Please note: All attachments are on file in the Graduate School with the Graduate Council meeting minutes.

